
 

 

 

December 2016  

Inside This Issueé   

See calendar for other regularly scheduled activities. 

Page 2: 

§ Pastoral Ponderings 

§ Thoughts of a Disciple (Kevin) 

§ Grace Notes (Daniel) 

§ Plowing Straight Rows (Lee) 
Page 3-5: 
ǅ Ministry Events  
Page 6: 

§ Welcome to Our Church 

§ Facts and Figures 

§ Youôve Got Mail 

Now faith is the       

reality of what is 

hoped for, the proof  

of what is not seen. 

For our ancestors won 

Godôs approval by it. 

Hebrews 11:1-2 

 Nov 27  Angel Tree & Christmas Baskets           

Collection through December 18 

 2     Womenôs Christmas Cookie Exchange 

 3     GA Cookies for Christmas 

 4-11  Week of Prayer for International Missions       

and Lottie Moon Christmas Offering; 

        FLYTE Christmas Party  

 6     ñHis Handsò Lap Quilt Ministry;  

 8     Adult Choir Rehearsal 

10 Menôs Prayer Breakfast; Parentôs Day Out; 

        Adult Choir Rehearsal 

11    No 8:30 a.m. Service; Arthur Ave. Collection;  

        11:00 a.m. Adult Choir Christmas Musical;              
6:00 p.m. Childrenôs Choir Christmas Pageant 

12 Newsletter Deadline 

13 Deacon and Wives Christmas Banquet 

15    Saints Alive Christmas Caroling & Ice Cream 

16    Youth Christmas Party - Progressive Dinner 

18 FLYTE; Angel Tree Donations Due 

21    Christmas Basket Items Due 

23    Church Office Closed 

25 Christmas - 11:00 a.m. Service Only          

(No 8:30 a.m. Service, No Sunday School,  

No Evening Service/Activities) 

26 Church Office Closed 

27-30  Minimal Staffing in Church Office 
 

December 4-11 

&"# &ðøāñþāýˑĂ 'þðûˁ кяёʿэээ  

The Angel Tree is used to collect new toys for 
the boys and girls in the Fairborn area. The tree 
is located on the landing between the foyer and 
the fellowship hall. Please take an angel off the 
tree, purchase the appropriate gift, and place 
the gift under the tree. You may keep the      
angel. It is not necessary to wrap the gift. 
Please place all gifts under the tree by Sunday, December 18th.  

Lottie Moon Christmas Offering 

A SUITE FOR 

CHRISTMAS  

! 

Presented by Fairbornôs  

Celebration Choir 

11:00 a.m. 
Sunday,  

December 11  

        It is time again to make the Christmas 

        season a little better for those who are  

        hurting, both within our church and the 

        Fairborn  community. Please take and fill a 

plastic bag (available at the Welcome Center). On these bags is a list 

of suggested items. Collection boxes/tubs will be located in the foyer 

and outside the office door. Donations due by Sunday, December 21. 

The Lottie Moon Mailbox is used to raise money     
for the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering. The    
mailbox is located in the foyer. Please put your 
Christmas cards for resident members and regular 
attenders in the red and green mailbox in the 
foyer. Collect your Christmas cards from the   
mailbox. Please look under the appropriate letter!  
Put the money you would have spent on postage 
in one of the Lottie Moon Offering envelopes     

located beside the mailbox. The offering envelope may be placed in the    
mailbox or in the offering plate. ñMailò your cards early to avoid the rush! 

Lottie Moon  
Mailbox  



 

 

 

 

Daniel Young -  Grace Notes 
 

 

   Lee Moreno - Plowing Straight Rows 
 

        As you may have read, I am searching for two volunteers:  

one to serve as Sunday School Director and the other to serve as  

Sunday School Secretary. Brothers Mark Oxley and Dean Eads,  

respectively, have served in these positions for some 15 years. I have known these two men for some 29 years, and they are       

dedicated and committed to serving the LORD and His church. Their leadership and support of the Sunday School has gone     

unheralded, but teacher selection, class growth, classroom space articulation, and Bible Study resource provision would be less 

than excellent were it not for the insight and energy of these two men. While the dedication of these two servants has blessed the church, 

Brothers Mark and Dean desire to transition their jobs to men who feel Godôs call to do volunteer work in leading the Christian Education  

program we call ñSunday School,ò ñBible Study,ò or ñSmall Groups.ò They feel it is time to turn their positions over to someone who will 

demonstrate the same commitment and dedication they have for their Sunday School work. 

As Minister of Administration and Education (Min Adm & Ed), I will gladly mentor volunteers for Sunday School Director and    

Sunday School Secretary. Both volunteers work under me. The Sunday School Secretary oversees recordkeeping and other administrative  

details. In effect, the Sunday School Secretary serves more as the Assistant Sunday School Director. The Sunday School Director leads the 

Sunday School operation for Adult, Youth, Children, and Pre-school classes. He stays abreast of Sunday School staffing needs and              

recommends volunteers to the Min Adm & Ed and Nominating Committee. He recommends classroom space allocation and ensures teachers 

have the needed teaching literature and other materials to conduct their classes. 

         Christmas season is upon us and as I reflect on the season I 

am reminded of a particular Christmas in my own past.  The year 

was 1969 and I was all of seven years old and all I wanted for 

Christmas was a new bicycle.  The problem (of which I was blissfully unaware) was that the unions to which my parents      

belonged had voted to go on strike. As some of you may know that means they were effectively unemployed.  To make a long 

story short, in spite of the difficulty, I received a brand new bicycle for Christmas.  How did it happen? Well, my parents found 

other jobs and worked part-time while the contract negotiations moved along in order to provide for their childrenôs Christmas wishes and 

more importantly, they did not get gifts for each other and put off other non-essentials in order to bless their kids on Christmas. 

 Why did I tell you this story? The reason is because Christmas is about giving and not about getting.  God gave his son to a world 

that was blissfully ignorant of the cost.  We received the gift and God paid the price.  It is said that you know the value of the gift by how 

much it cost the person to give it.  My bicycle came at a cost to my parents. The gift of Jesus cost the Father everything.  No wonder this 

season should be a season to marvel at the love of God.  John says, ñFor God so loved the world he gave his one and only Son.ò No greater 

gift can ever be given and no greater sacrifice can ever be known.   

 Have a Jesus filled Christmas and rejoice in the Godôs gift to you! 

 

Kevin Singerman - Thoughts of a Disciple 
 

 ñMany of those who sleep in the dust of the earth will awake,                

  some to eternal life, and some to shame and eternal contempt.  

  Those who are wise will shine like the bright expanse of the  

  heavens, and those who lead many to righteousness like the stars forever and ever.ò  Daniel 12:2-3 (HCSB) 
 

 A missionary calling is what Christ has placed on each Christianôs life. We are told to take the gospel to the dark places, 

the difficult places, even to the dangerous places. For some, that calling urges them to shine as a light in their workplace or to pierce the   

darkness of their high school with the truth of Christ. For others, Godôs call creates within them an unmistakable urgency to go to the ends of 

the earth, to give up family, comfort and to seek out those who have never heard the gospel.  

The Christmas season reminds us how Jesus stepped out of heaven into our broken, sinful, dying world in order to bring abundant 

life to those who believe in Him. But there are still many who live in spiritual darkness. Generation after generation has passed away without 

hope and they will awake to eternal contempt simply because they have no access to the gospel. 

Victoria and I have hearts that are heavy and broken for the peoples of Sub-Saharan Africa who are lost and waiting. How will they 

hear unless some are sent (Romans 10:14-15)? Godôs call on our lives is tearing us away from you who have truly become our family. We are 

moving forward towards being appointed as IMB missionaries next year. Please pray for us, rejoice with us, mourn with us, and be faithful so 

that all may hear. 

        Christmas music is so enjoyable!  Secular songs and church 

songs alike fill the heart with gladness at the season.  Church  

songs in particular are full of the message of the good news of  

salvation in Christ Jesus!  They tell the nativity story, but how many of us have heard the story before?  It is always good to 

remember the significance of the day Gabriel told Mary that she would give birth to Jesus.  But sometimes, the story that is so 

familiar can just wash over us like an annual routine.  Yes, Jesus came.  The angels sang, the shepherds worshiped, and the wise 

men brought their gifts.  What does that mean for us today?  In order to help with the modern application of the nativity story, I 

wrote a song.  This Christmas season, I would encourage you to meditate on the words of the chorus: 

What can I give to the Babe in the manger  

who gave Himself in my place? 

I give my heart and all that I am  

to the Babe in Bethlehem. 

 Thank you, choir and praise band, for your faithful commitment each Sunday to sing and play in both services and to lead Godôs 

people in worship.  Thank you, Brandee Colburn and Sarah Plisch, for leading children and preschoolers to worship through song.  Thank 

you, Patricia Bensema and Pam Paskewitz, for your hard work in the office, working with great diligence and kind hearts.  Special thanks to 

Shirley LaFleur for offering so many volunteer hours in the office to help the worship ministry run smoothly.  May everyone reading this 

give their time, talent, and treasure in the name of the One who gave Himself in our place. 

 

   Ron Plemons - Pastoral Ponderings 



 

 

Preschool Choir  
 6:00 p.m.  

Preschool Wing, Rm D106  

 

Sundays, 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
3 yrs old - 6th grade 

No Awana November 27,  
December 18, 25 & January 1. 

 Mission Friends  
6:30 p.m.  

Preschool Wing, Rm D106  

  

 

Childrenõs Choir 

6:00 p.m.  

Fellowship Hall  

Grades 1-6 

Wednesday Night Activities   

For Our Children:  

Preschool Choir, Childrenôs Choir,  

Mission Friends, RAs & GAs 

Preschooler: 3 yrs and potty trained through  

Kindergarten. 

Girls In Action  

Girls, Grades 1-6 

6:30  p.m., Rm. B204 
Leader: Ginny Howell 

Royal Ambassadors 

 Boys, Grades 1-6 

6:30  p.m., Rm. B205 
Leader: Bob Andes 

Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m.  
December 7,14  

January 4,11,18,25  
Call Roxie at 878 - 0474.  

GA Cookies for ChristmasGA Cookies for Christmas  

Saturday, December 3 

10:00 a.m. - Noon 

Meet in the Fellowship Hall 

 

Saturday, 

December 

10th 

Parentôs Day OutParentôs Day OutParentôs Day Out   
   

Parents are invited to drop off Parents are invited to drop off Parents are invited to drop off 

their children (2 months old their children (2 months old their children (2 months old 

through 6th grade) and spend the through 6th grade) and spend the through 6th grade) and spend the 

day shopping, wrapping, and day shopping, wrapping, and day shopping, wrapping, and 

cleaning for Christmas.  You cleaning for Christmas.  You cleaning for Christmas.  You 

must bring a sack lunch for   must bring a sack lunch for   must bring a sack lunch for   

your child(ren). Registration your child(ren). Registration your child(ren). Registration 

forms are located at the          forms are located at the          forms are located at the          

Welcome Center and              Welcome Center and              Welcome Center and              

Childrenôs Wing. Return form to Childrenôs Wing. Return form to Childrenôs Wing. Return form to 

Roxie or the Church Office     Roxie or the Church Office     Roxie or the Church Office     

before close of  business on             before close of  business on             before close of  business on             

Wednesday, December 7.Wednesday, December 7.Wednesday, December 7.   

   

10 AM 
to 

3 PM 

MerryMerry  

ChristmasChristmas  

 

Sunday, December 18 

CHRISTMAS CHEER FOR SHUT INS 
 

5th and 6th Graders are invited to join us for 

lunch and then to visit our church shut ins to 

spread some Christmas Cheer.  Cost: $5.00 
 

FLYTE Students are asked to  

sign up in the Childrenôs Wing. 
 

Parents, please pick up your  

child(ren) promptly at 3:30 pm. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 

January 27 & 28 

Urbancrest BC 

Lebanon, OH 
 

Cost: $15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5th and 6th Grade 5th and 6th Grade   

Christmas PartyChristmas Party  

Sunday, December 4thSunday, December 4th  
Heerdt Home Heerdt Home   

5th and 6th graders will be  5th and 6th graders will be  

transported from the church   transported from the church   

after the 11:00 a.m. service and after the 11:00 a.m. service and 

returned to the church in time returned to the church in time 

for Awana.  More information for Awana.  More information 

and permission forms are and permission forms are   

available in the Childrenôs Wing.available in the Childrenôs Wing.  

Leadership Needs  

 

Sunday School leadership team needs a Sunday 

School Director, Sunday School Assistant         

Director, Sunday School Secretary, a lady to 

teach a Ladies Only class, and a married couple 

to teach a Singles class for ages 25 to 30+. If 

interested, please contact Rev. Lee Moreno at                 

Moreno@fbcfairborn.org  

or (937) 427-0715. 

 

End-of-Year Note 
From the Finance Committee 

 

2016 is rapidly coming to an end and it is time 

for our yearly reminder regarding your 2016 

contributions to the church. Anyone wishing 

to claim contribution deductions for 2016 

must mail (& postmark) or hand deliver 

checks to the office on/by December 31 in 

order to claim a charitable contribution for 

2016. 
 

New envelope booklets are available in the 

Foyer area of the church until the end of  

January.  If you do not, or are unable to, pick 

up a new booklet during that time frame, 

please contact the Church Office and we will 

see that you receive one. 

...to teach and portray biblical manhood and how it is to be 

lived out in todayôs world. 
 

Sign up at the Welcome Center or call the 

Church Office if you plan to attend. 
 
 

Sign up and pay Trey or the office  

by January 8. 
 

We will reserve your space for the conference. If 

you desire overnight accommodations please call 

and arrange payment at the Baymont Inn & 

Suites, 2793 Water Park Dr., Mason, OH 

(513) 754-1166. 

Youth Christmas Party - Progressive Dinner 

Friday, December 16 - Heerdt Home 
Students should arrive at 4:30 p.m. Church vans 

will be used for the Progressive Dinner and fin-

ish up back at the Heerdt home for parent pick 

up at 11 p.m. Students are asked to bring a $15 

gift that would be appropriate for either a male 

or female!RSVP by Sunday, December 11 to  

Melissa Heerdt at (937) 369-9935. 

Christmas Week Schedule 
Sunday, December 25 
11:00 a.m. Worship Only 

No 8:30 a.m. Service, No Sunday School,  

No Evening Service or Activities 
 

  Wednesday, December 28 
    6:30 p.m. Prayer Meeting Only 

 

 Sunday, January 1, 2017 
  11:00 a.m. Worship Only 

No 8:30 a.m. Service,  

No Sunday School, No  

Evening Service or Activities 

 


